
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 

 

Congratulations to our Year 6 pupils on completing their SATs tests this week that due to the additional bank holiday 

concluded for the first time on a Friday. The children did their very best with all the papers and we couldn’t be prouder of 

them. You may have heard that social media was buzzing with many parents across the country raising concerns that their 

otherwise confident children found this week’s reading paper very difficult. We can confirm that this was a particularly 

tough paper as well Year 6 Sats: Children 'distraught' after reading paper.  

As per annual tradition, our children were not surprised to find Frankies’ Ice Cream Van waiting for them in the 

playground at 11am today. Not deterred by the wind and rain, braving a typical British Summer Day, our Year 6s waited 

patiently for their ice cream cone, slushie or ice lolly. Frankie will return a few more times to treat all Year 6 children who 

demonstrate our school values well and he will also be present at the Summer Celebration on Tuesday 20th June. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week, our Year 2 children will undertake their KS1 SATs. They will be the last cohort of children that complete these 

tests and we wish them the very best. 

Newsletter  
12th May 2023 

Attendance for week beginning 8th May 2023 

Ash 93.50% 

Birch 81.02% 

Oak   95.65% 

 1G 95.19%           

 1Go 96.55%            

 1S 94.64%           

 2A 89.66%           

 2C 94.44%           

 2T 98.71%          

 3G 90.38%              

 3T 92.71%              

3W 95.83%             

 4D 92.41%             

 4F 93.98%             

 4H 95.54%            

 5F 89.00%             

 5G 99.48%   

 5H 98.91%             

 

 6C 100.00% 

 6D 100.00% 

 6W 96.88% 

 

Well done to Oak, 2T, 6C and 6D for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since September 2022: 92.19% 

 

 

 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/education-65563170


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

9th – 12th May Year 6 Year 6 SATs week 

22-24th May Year 6 Residential visit to Tolmers 

Wed 24th May all Coffee Morning 8:40am for families with chn with additional needs 

29th May – 2nd June all Summer Half Term Break – school closed 

Mon 5th June all Change of Catering Company -  STIR FOOD 

Tue 20th June all Summer Celebration 3:30pm – 5pm         

Mon 3rd July KS1 and 2 Theatre show – Alice in Wonderland 

Tues 4th July all King’s Coronation Tea Party DATE CHANGE 

Wed 5th July all KS1 and KS2 sports day and picnic  

Thu 6th and Fri 7th Year 6 Secondary transition days 

Mon 10th July all Kitchen refurbishment – cold lunches served for the final two weeks 

Thu 13th July 
Year 2 

Year 6 

Seaside visit 

Leavers’ Disco 

Fri 14th July all Reports to parents/carers 

Mon 17th July all 
Parents’ Eve drop-in 

100% attendance 100 sessions 

Fri 21st July  Finish at 1:30pm for Summer holidays 

Twitter @pow_primary         Instagram pow_primary  

                                                             

 

This week’s sign is: CHALLENGE 

Click the link to see how to sign our word of the week 

https://www.signbsl.com/sign/challenge  

 

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
https://www.signbsl.com/sign/challenge


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The school value this month is:

These pupils received a certificate this week: 
 

Challenge 
 

Jensila 1G, Aleena 1GO, Toprak 1S, Aras 2A, Amanda 2C, Era 2T, Maryama 3G, Skylar 3T, Cristiano 3W, 

Anaiyah 4D, Ali 4F, Idris 4H, Maxwell 5F, Angello 5G, Zaynab 5H, Class 6C, Class 6D, Thomas 6W 

 

Best Readers this week that passed 100% 

Shireen 3G, Faruk 4H, Miraz 4F 

 

Classes with the highest number of 100% quizzes 

3W AND 4H 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All classes have been growing sunflower 

seeds in their classrooms recently.  This 

week, those that were ready, were planted 

in the school garden with the help of our 

gardener, Craig.  Now the race is on… 

which class will have the tallest 

sunflower?  How tall will they grow?   

PoW Sunflower Competition 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Bless was impressed to see children in 

Nursery weaving threads across paper plates to 

make their own spider webs. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


